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Annual Chapter Report Outline

May 15, 2015
University of the Incarnate Word - Feik School of Pharmacy 

Delta Eta, Gulf Coast Region (Region 6)
Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address:

Dr. Jason Cota

jmcota@student.uiwtx.edu
Dr. Sushma Ramsinghani 

ramsingh@uiwtx.edu
Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Samantha Gonzales
Date Delegate’s name was submitted to Rho Chi: 3/20/2015
Past year’s officers and e-mail addresses:

President: Jenna L. Johnson

jljohns1@student.uiwtx.edu
Vice President: Rebekah M. Plumlee

plumlee@student.uiwtx.edu
Secretary: Elhaum Khobahy

khobahy@student.uiwtx.edu
Treasurer: Cheryl A. Thomas

cathoma1@student.uiwtx.edu
Historian: Mahsa Ayoubi

ayoubi@student.uiwtx.edu
New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year:

President: Monica Martinez
momarti4@student.uiwtx.edu
Vice President: Timothy J. Werkman

werkman@student.uiwtx.edu
Secretary: Kaitlen N. Shumate

shumate@student.uiwtx.edu
Treasurer: Stephanie M. Martinez

smmarti5@student.uiwtx.edu
Historian: Jacqueline V. Salado

salado@student.uiwtx.edu
Total Number of Rho Chi Members: 19

Meetings: 

	Date
	Attendance
	Agenda
	Action Steps

	23 October 2014

(General Meeting)
	All members
	( Discuss goals and expectations of members for the upcoming year 

( Provide tutoring details for members

( Discuss upcoming community service, including health fairs

• Discuss possible fundraising ideas for Fall and Spring
	( Informed members of upcoming events, fundraising opportunities, and goals for the Delta Eta Chapter 

	22 January 2015

(General Meeting)
	All members
	( Discuss committee chair updates: induction ceremony planning, tutoring goals and feedback, community service events and potential Spring fundraising opportunities 

( Review events for Spring semester 

• Review Fall fundraising success
	( Informed members of the upcoming induction ceremony and established volunteers

• Discussed volunteering opportunities

( Emphasized renal, cardiology, and pulmonary modules for Spring tutoring and feedback from the students

	5 February 2015

(Inductee Meeting)
	All members and inductees
	( Welcome and congratulate inductees

( Discuss organization information and details regarding their Induction Ceremony 

• Discuss officer positions
	( Introduction of the organization to inductees  

• Delivered information regarding Induction Ceremony

( Informed inductees of officer elections and upcoming events 

	17 March 2015

(General Meeting)
	All members and Inductees
	( Officer elections

( Induction ceremony information for inductees 
	( Election of officers to be inducted at induction ceremony 


Strategic Planning: 

The Rho Chi Society at Feik School of Pharmacy established many goals at the beginning of the year to focus on teaching and assisting other students, along with giving back to the community whenever applicable. In order to fulfill these goals, we provided students with a cumulative end of the year review and tutoring services covering the therapeutic modules. Furthermore, we provided a scholarship to be given to a non-Rho Chi student who exemplified excellence within the practice of pharmacy and academic successes. Lastly, we reached out to the public to raise awareness about our profession, the importance of performing personal well-being, and patient medication reviews. 

Activities:

a. ASAP Review 

The Feik School of Pharmacy (FSOP) gives an annual assessment of the previous year’s curriculum with the cumulative Annual Student Assessment and Progression (ASAP) exam. On July 31 and August 1, 2014 Rho Chi offered a two-day comprehensive review for the P1 and P2 classes over P1 material. All tutors were volunteers from the Rho Chi Society. Schedules were divided between lectures followed by open review with volunteers utilizing individual time with students who had questions. 

Attendance was encouraged and we only asked that students donate to the Clean Water Project headed by the late Dr. Patricia Lieveld, a FSOP faculty member. This donation was entirely voluntary, and had no bearing on the ability of a student to attend the session. With the generosity of our classmates, $150 was raised towards providing clean water sources to developing countries. This is the second ASAP Review given by the Rho Chi Society and our goal is to make this a continued project for the start of each school year. 

b. Weekly Tutoring Services 
The tutoring program is a continued initiative for the Delta Eta Chapter and an effective way to give back to our fellow classmates. Rho Chi volunteers provided tutoring to all P2 students two to four times weekly. Session goals were to have two members available for individual questions and test reviews for all classes. This program assisted many students at FSOP; it allowed the faculty to have a second outlet to reach the students and provided individualized learning on another level. 
c. St. Matthew Catholic Church Health Fair

Rho Chi teamed up with SNPhA members to offer a free health fair. The event took place on June 21st, 2014 and was hosted at the St. Matthew Catholic Church. Dr. Tina Lopez, a FSOP faculty member, was responsible for supervising and assisting with the event. 

Our main purpose was to offer the San Antonio population free health care screenings. The services offered to the patients included: eye exams, medication counseling, and diabetic foot exams. Over 100 attendees were screened and/or counseled by the end of the health fair. 
d. Wellness Community and Resource Fair

On August 23rd, 2014, this health fair was established as a back-to-school event for San Antonio families and children. Small children received school supplies and haircuts, and entire families were offered free physical screenings. Rho Chi members provided blood pressure and glucose screenings, diabetes counseling, and emphasized the importance of proper medication adherence.  

The target patients were mainly the underserved population living in San Antonio and participation in the health fair was offered to all FSOP students. Over 50 health fair attendees were screened and assisted throughout the event. 
e. Operation Christmas Child
Rho Chi partnered with CPFI to organize and participate in an event called Operation Christmas Child on Friday November 7th 2014 at UIW-Feik School of Pharmacy. Dr. Cota and Dr. LaGrange, both FSOP faculty members, supervised and assisted in the event. 

Around 60 people volunteered to be a part of the process and over 100 people donated to the event by supplying gifts and toys. At this event, 250 boxes were packed with toys, toiletries, and books and later donated to Operation Christmas Child. Operation Christmas Child sends each and every gift to various third world countries for them to experience the joy of the holidays. 
f. Career Day at Martin Elementary School 

Career day was an opportunity for our organization to inform and educate students about the thrilling world of pharmacy and the opportunities available to pharmacists. The event took place on February 6th, 2015 at Martin Elementary School. Dr. Cota, a FSOP faculty member and Rho Chi chapter advisor, headed the presentation and activity. The volunteers were only Rho Chi members and more than 100 children attended. 

A presentation was assembled and delivered by Rho Chi members and activities, including compounding and counting exercises, were implemented with the children. 

g. PDC Mock OSCE

Rho Chi members volunteered with the pharmaceutical fraternity, PDC, to help facilitate a mock OSCE for the second year class. The event took place at the Feik School of Pharmacy on February 24, 2015. Dr. Elizabeth Urteaga, a FSOP faculty member, supervised the event. 

Over 45 students attended. The Rho Chi members served as mock patients for the students to practice their clinical skills in addition to helping with the flow of traffic and sign-ins. 

h. Holy Redeemer Catholic Church Wellness Health Fair 

Our organization participated in a health fair with the focal point of nutrition in San Antonio on March 21, 2015 at the Holy Redeemer Catholic Church. The health fair activities were lead by Dr. Tina Lopez and Dr. Cynthia Nguyen, both FSOP faculty members. Volunteering positions for the health fair were open to Rho Chi members as well as the newly inducted Rho Chi members and students of other disciplines such as nursing, dental and optometry. 

Over 30 people were served from the community. Free services were provided to all visitors including blood pressure screenings, glucose screenings, as well as health information and counseling over diabetes, nutrition, immunizations, and health services. 

Financial/ Budgeting: 
Our budget was determined and approved by our advisor Dr. Jason Cota. This was determined based on the chapter’s largest expense, the induction ceremony. We also utilized past year’s budgets to plan accordingly for other events including our annual Rho Chi Scholarship. There were two major fundraisers for the organization. 

Our Fall fundraiser included the UIW Pharmacy T-shirt sales, which was open to all faculty and students. Our sales included over 20 shirts and $115 was raised (we sold about 50). This was our first year for this fundraiser. An additional fundraiser was conducted in the Fall and involved the selling of UIW Pharmacy mugs, open to faculty and students. Our sales included over 144 mugs and over $700 was raised. Our Spring fundraiser, Sigler’s Drug Cards, was our most profitable. We sold Prescription and Nonprescription Drug Cards and $1,373.50 was raised. This is a continued initiative, which we hope to be utilized next year. Our induction ceremony was our largest expense but we were able to obtain the funding through commitment and collaboration. Our Dean, Dr. A Johnson-Fannin also generously donated $500 to our funding for ceremony travel expenses and the Rho Chi Scholarship. Our profit for the entire year was around $1,000 after the induction ceremony.   

Initiation Function:

The Delta Eta Chapter had their annual induction ceremony on March 6th, 2015 at the Marian Ballroom in the University of the Incarnate Word campus. In attendance included Dr. Jason Cota, Dean Johnson-Fannin, a number of faculty members and Inductee guests. Our ceremony guest speaker was Dr. Robert Talbert from the University of Texas at Austin. 

Evaluation/Reflection: 

The Delta Eta Chapter took large strides to further put into practice the mission of Rho Chi including, but not limited to, stimulating the intellectual mind and spirit of students and members of the society, promoting ethical ideals, and breeding a line of leaders and interprofessional development. We hope to have encouraged the implementation of a solid tutoring schedule and efficient ASAP review services for the succeeding years. Our diversity and creativity regarding the fundraisers not only provides ideas for the upcoming members, but it also provided us with adequate funds to throw a representable and enjoyable induction ceremony. Additionally, we have made efforts to reach out to students at our school and to members of the community in an effort to educate, counsel, and comfort those in need. As the new officers and members of the Delta Eta Chapter assume their positions, we hope to have motivated them to give back to the students and become more involved within the community. 
Other information: 

The Delta Eta Chapter has a website containing information about Rho Chi, our community service events, and a list of scholarships available to all FSOP students. Please visit: http://fsoprhochi.wix.com/fsop.

Most Improved Chapter Award

The University of the Incarnate Word—Feik School of Pharmacy

Delta Eta, Gulf Coast Region 6

Elhaum Khobahy

Chapter Advisors: Dr. Jason Cota and Dr. Sushma Ramsinghani 

The Rho Chi Delta Eta Chapter at UIW Feik School of Pharmacy (FSOP) would like to be considered for the “Most Improved Chapter Award.” At the start of the year, we conducted a meeting to set goals which would push and challenge the chapter. Not only has our chapter excelled in academic leadership, but also expanded our reach into the surrounding San Antonio area. Since last year, we have nearly tripled our involvement in community services, tripled the amount of health fairs hosted, and strengthened our academic impact.
The Rho Chi Society is widely accepted as one of the prominent organizations on the forefront of academics and at FSOP we try to uphold this reputation every year. This year over 250 pharmacy students attended our academic services, which included a review covering the Annual Student Assessment and Progression exam concepts (a yearly exam given to students covering the knowledge obtained from the start of their pharmacy career) and close to daily tutoring services for the first and second year classes. A student was quoted as describing the tutoring as “a chance to candidly express concerns in a safe and comfortable environment” and emphasized the proficiency of individualized teaching in “making it easier to learn.”

Even though the academic efforts were successful, members of Rho Chi still had a strong desire to push the boundary beyond the academic circle. We hosted or helped co-host 3 community service events and 3 separate health fairs this year. In doing so, we were able to touch the lives of at least 500 people in San Antonio’s underserved community and even extended help to people living in third world countries with our participation in Operation Christmas Child. Hundreds of people were provided with necessities such as: toiletries, school supplies, toys and healthcare screenings. These screenings included diabetes, hypertension, optometry, hyperlipidemia and patients taking acute and/or chronic medications. 

Furthermore, we worked diligently to build up the chapter’s budget by improving prior fundraisers while establishing new ones. The success of these efforts allowed us to provide a qualified non-Rho Chi student with a $500 scholarship and new inductees with a more elegant initiation function. 
The standards we have set and the goals we have accomplished this year will serve as a platform for which the following years can build upon. In strengthening the chapter this past year our goal was to raise awareness of Rho Chi’s commitment and dedication to giving back to the students and the community. We believe these accomplishments will set in motion a chain reaction of strong willingness and obligation to exceed expectations for the years to come.   
Appendix 1
Chapter Activities Report 
	[Delta Eta, UIW Feik School of Pharmacy] Activity Table
	

	Category of Activity1
	Title of Activity
	Brief Description2
	How Does This Activity Align With the Rho Chi Mission Statement?
	Years the Activity has Been Ongoing?
	If Activity has Been Ongoing for >1 Year, What Evaluations Have Been Done to Assess the Success of the Activity and What Improvements Have Been Done Over the Past Year?
	How Many Members Participated in the Activity?
	How Many Students (non-members) and/or Patients were impacted by the Activity?
	Financial Information for the Activity [Budget Required, Fundraising Amount]

	Intellectual Leadership Activities (i.e., tutoring, sponsored lectures, poster sessions, etc.)
	ASAP Review


	Rho Chi members provided P1/2 students with a comprehensive
Review
	Encouragement in intellectual achievement
	2 Years
	Extended the services to the 1st and 2nd year classes
	10

	75
	Raised $150 to donate to the Clean Water Project

	
	Weekly Tutoring Services


	Tutoring to all P2 students 2-4 times weekly
	Encouragement in intellectual achievement
	2 Years
	Extended the tutoring sessions to include additional classes

	10

	1-100 (each tutoring session varied depending on the number of P2 sutdents)
	Required $50

	
	PDC Mock 

OSCE


	Provided mock patients and physicians for students to practice their clinical skills
	Advancing the practice of pharmaceutical sciences
	1 Year
	N/A
	8

	50

	N/A

	College of Pharmacy Events [non-academic, non-patient outreach]
	Wellness Community and Resource Fair

	Back-to-School Event to provide the underserved population with school supplies, haircuts, and free physical screenings. 
	Giving back to the community and raising health awareness by educating the public.
	1 Year
	N/A
	9

	> 50
	N/A


	
	Operation Christmas Child


	Packed boxes with toiletries, toys, and books to be sent to various third world countries.
	Helping those in need in ways non-health care related.
	1 Year
	N/A
	10
	> 250
	N/A


	
	Career Day at Martin Elementary School


	Inform and educate students about professional opportunities as a pharmacist.
	Raise awareness of the practice of pharmacy
	2 Years
	Added interactive component to the presentation to get the children involved and leave them with a lasting memory.
	4
	> 100
	Required $35


	Patient Outreach Events/ Community Service
	Holy Redeemer Catholic Church Wellness Health Fair

	Health fair hosted to serve and provide the community with free screenings, health information, counseling, and medication related education. 
	Providing medication and disease state education
	1 Year
	N/A
	6

	> 30

	Required $200

	
	St. Matthew Catholic Church Health Fair
	Health fair providing services such as: eye exams, medication counseling, and diabetic foot exams.
	Emphasized the importance of health maintenance and medication adherence
	1 Year
	N/A
	5
	> 100
	N/A

	Fundraising Events

	UIW-FSOP T-Shirts


	First fundraiser of the year at the Feik School of Pharmacy
	To help fund the chapter’s future activities and scholarship fund.
	2 Years
	N/A

	19

	N/A

	$115

	
	FSOP Mugs


	Fall fundraiser sold to faculty and students


	To help fund the chapter’s future activities and scholarship fund.
	1 Year
	N/A
	19

	N/A

	$670


Appendix 2
Rho Chi Chapter Annual Report
	ITEM
	Amount Debited        ($$ spent)
	Amount Credited      ($$ raised)
	Balance
	Comment

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Balance forward
	
	$3,584.53
	$3,584.53
	Balance from last year

	UIW FSOP T-Shirts
	$153.00
	$320.00
	$3,751.53
	A combination of t-shirt sales from last year and this year.

	UIW FSOP Mugs
	$657.71
	$1,394.71
	$4,488.53
	Sold all 144 Mugs

	Sigler’s Drug Cards
	$2,872.50
	$4,231.00
	            $5,847.03
	Our Largest Fundraiser

	Rho Chi Member T-Shirts
	$281.00
	$267.00
	$5,833.03
	

	Induction Ceremony and Health Fairs
	$1,332.00
	
	$4,501.03
	Induction Ceremony was our Largest Expense

	Rho Chi Membership Dues
	$1,300.00
	$1,500.00
	$4,701.03
	

	Dean’s Donation and Scholarship
	$500.00
	$500.00
	$5,201.03
	

	Graduation Chords
	$250.00
	
	$4,695.03
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Final Balance
	
	
	$4,695.03
	

	
	
	
	
	


The Rho Chi Society

National Office Contact Information:
Email:  RhoChi@unc.edu

Telephone:  (919) 843-9001

Fax:  (919) 962-0644
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